
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

This is a busy time of year and as always, a multitude 

of Christmas related activities have been taking place 

throughout the school. Preparations are underway for 

the KS1 Nativity and KS2 Musical Extravaganza; we 

look forward to welcoming you to enjoy the 

children’s performances over the next couple of 

weeks. 

 

EVENTS IN SCHOOL THIS WEEK 

Year 6 had a colourful Clayart workshop designing 

their Clarice Cliff plates. 

Year 5 went to Buckland Abbey as part of their 

History curriculum. 

Year 6 continued with their multi skills coaching 

with Argyle FC. 

The whole school had a road safety 

workshop with Emazdad, who was 

very entertaining! 

Premier Sport continued with various 

coaching throughout the school. 

Years 2 and 5 had a safety workshop from the Fire 

Service. 

 

EVENTS IN SCHOOL NEXT WEEK 

Year 5 will continue with their tennis coaching with 

Tom Wyman (LTA coach). 

Year 6 will continue with their multi skills coaching 

with Argyle FC. 

Premier Sport will continue various coaching 

throughout the school. 

 

BUCKLAND ABBEY REPORT 

Year 5 had a super day at Buckland Abbey to enrich 

their history curriculum, exploring how the Tudors 

lived.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ROAD SAFETY SHOW WITH EMAZDAD 

The whole of the school once again attended a Road 

Safety Show this week in two separate Key Stage 

shows. As well as having fun, the children learnt 

about how to cross the road safely (and all the 

different ways this can be done) as well as how to 

keep safe on these darker evenings. Congratulations 

to all the children for 

their good listening 

and being able to tell 

us all about what 

they learnt during the 

show.  

 

 

 

CHILDREN IN NEED 

Well done to all children for raising £387 

for Children in Need and NSPPC by 

wearing mufti with a blue theme. 

 

REMINDERS 

If you have not yet got your KS2 Musical 

Extravaganza tickets, please contact the office as there 

are very few left. We only 

have Tuesday a.m. or 

Wednesday a.m. remaining. 

Sorry, ALL KS1 tickets have 

gone. 

 

 

PHOTOGRAPHS / PUBLICITY 

Parents / grandparents sometimes take 

photographs or videos of their 

children in school activities e.g. 

Celebrations of Christmas. Parents are 

asked to give permission for the use of 

photographs of their child at the time 

of starting school. Everyone appreciates that it is 

impossible to take photos etc. without including 

others in the shot. However, please be aware that 

there are a few children for whom permission is not 

given, so we ask that photos and videos are NOT 

shared on social media websites, such as Facebook 

etc.  
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CHRISTMAS LUNCH 

Today was the last day for ordering your child’s 

Christmas lunch - all lunches had to be pre ordered.  

On Thursday 20th December, KS1 will be having a 

revised menu due to Years 5 and 6 having their 

Christmas lunch.  The menu is as follows: 

 

RED – SAUSAGE, DICED POTATO WITH BEANS 

GREEN – VEGGIE SAUSAGE, DICED POTATO 

WITH BEANS 

YELLOW – JACKET POTATO WITH BEANS 

DESSERT – JELLY 

 

HAND WASHING 

Health advice given to us suggests that 

the best defence against coughs, 

colds, sickness and diarrhoea is 

frequent hand washing.  Please help 

us to encourage the children to hand 

wash as often as necessary.   May I also remind you 

not to return your child to school until 48 hours have 

passed following any episodes of sickness and/or 

diarrhoea. As you can imagine, school is a very 

tight knit community and your help in stopping the 

spread of coughs, colds, sickness and diarrhoea is 

essential. 

 
SEPTEMBER 2019 – RECEPTION ADMISSIONS 

The Local Authority has responsibility for Primary 

admission arrangements for those children due to 

start school in September, 2019.  If you have a child 

due to start school next September, or you know of 

anyone in the school community, please ensure that 

you have completed a Common Application Form 

(CAF) by 15th January 2019, on the LA website at 

www.plymouth.gov.uk/schooladmissions 
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GOLDEN BOOK 

Congratulations to the children who were in the 

Golden Book:  

YEAR 6 Ella Desmond, Bonnie Mason,                

Cerys Bell, Maisie Tutt,                        

Charlie Walke, Joe Griffiths,                      

Blake Evans, Lance Turner and                      

Reuben James 

YEAR 5 Nia Thomas, Matthew Rich,                       

Toby Harp, Harriet Hastings,                   

Phoebe Cathro and Barney Lane 

YEAR 4  Charlotte Goldsmith, Isaac Bridgman, 

Sienna Tyndall,                                          

Filippo Carpena-Barella and                    

William Mudge 

YEAR 3 James Price, Max Rogers,                                                

Evie Pinder, Darcey Dodd,                         

Lottie Goodwin and Verity Nicholson 

YEAR 2 Harry Elliott, Juliet Magee,              

Adam Allison, Amelie Dove,                    

Olivia Moore, Heidi Spriggs,                       

Lily Pritchard, Malachi Hibberd,                      

Alfie Wills, Ashvi Sharma and                 

Oliver Harding 

YEAR 1  Vinnie Paice, Izzy Mitchell,                        

Arlo Palmer, Archie Preece,                       

Riley Dann, Lottie Adamson,                        

Izzy Lambert-Gorwyn, Bobbie Nail 

and Elliott Pope 

REC Freya Turner, Joshua Biles,                    

Serenna Moreby, Charlie Hewish, 

James Endean, Sebastian Menzies, 

Sophie Ward, Lexi Maltby and Joshua 

Rendell. 

 

BORINGDON HOUSE CUP 

This week’s winner is EDGCUMBE 

 

PROFESSOR ENDEAVOUR (chosen from Golden Book) 

This week’s winner is SIENNA TYNDALL (4P) 

 

GOVERNORS’ COURTESY CUP 

The winner is MAX ROGERS (3M) 
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You can now book your Elf Shelf gifts and volunteer 
online! www.pta-events.co.uk/fob  
 
Christmas raffle tickets are due out 
soon - please return these to school 
with your eldest child and the 
money for the tickets. 
 
A huge thank you to Melanie Stewart for 
coordinating the fantastic artwork project - we hope 
everyone is delighted with their orders! 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Mr J Scales 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

IN THE COMMUNITY 
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